
September 24, 2002

Grant Smith
Citizens Action Coalition of Indiana
5420 N. College Avenue, Suite 100
Indianapolis, IN  46220

SUBJECT: DONALD C. COOK NUCLEAR PLANT, UNITS 1 AND 2 - RESPONSE TO
SEPTEMBER 5, 2002, E-MAIL REGARDING THE NUCLEAR
DECOMMISSIONING TRUST FUND AND THE SPENT NUCLEAR FUEL TRUST
FUND FOR EACH UNIT

Dear Mr. Smith:

Thank you for your September 5, 2002, e-mail to the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC)
concerning the nuclear decommissioning trust fund and the spent nuclear trust fund for the
Donald C. Cook Nuclear Power Plant (D. C. Cook), Units 1 and 2.  Title 10 of the Code of
Federal Regulations, Part 50, Section 50.75, requires that each licensee establish a
decommissioning fund to assure that reasonable funds will be available for the
decommissioning of each nuclear power plant.  The regulation at 10 CFR 50.75 also sets a
schedule for the minimum amount of funds a licensee is required to contribute to the
decommissioning fund.  The NRC collects data on decommissioning trust funds for each
licensee every 2 years, as specified in 10 CFR 50.75(f)(1).  The last report made by the
Indiana Michigan Power Company (I&M), the holder of the licenses for D. C. Cook Units 1
and 2, was submitted to the NRC by letter dated March 27, 2001.  In accordance with
10 CFR 50.75(f)(1), I&M’s next status report on decommissioning trust funds will be as of
December 31, 2002, and will be reported to the NRC by March 31, 2003.  The last data
reported by I&M for indicates the amounts in the decommissioning fund as of December 31,
2000, for D. C. Cook Unit 1 is $287,038,062, and D. C. Cook Unit 2 is $253,249,588.

The March 27, 2001, letter is publicly available and can be accessed electronically from the
Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS) Public Electronic Reading
Room on the Internet at the NRC Web site, http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html, using
the Accession No. ML010890155.  If you do not have access to the Internet or if you encounter
problems in accessing the document located in ADAMS, please contact the NRC Public
Document Room Reference staff by telephone at 1-800-397-4209 or 301-415-4737, or by
e-mail to pdr@nrc.gov.  

The March 17, 2001, letter also provided the current and projected amounts of funding for the
nuclear decommissioning trust fund and the projected cost for decommissioning for each unit.  
As of December 31, 2000, I&M reported the projected minimum decommissioning fund amount
for D. C. Cook Unit 1 to be $319,293,450, and D. C. Cook Unit 2 to be $315,036,204, at the end
of each unit’s 40-year license.  The differences are a reflection of different thermal reactor size,
and the different license expiration dates of the two units.  
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In your e-mail, you also requested the status of the spent fuel trust fund at D. C. Cook.  This
fund is not regulated by the NRC.  The spent fuel trust fund is regulated by the Department of
Energy (DOE).  DOE will be the best source to obtain the information you requested.  You can
contact the DOE by visiting their Web site at http://www.energy.gov/ or by telephone at
(202) 586-5806.  

If you have any further questions, please feel free to contact me at (301) 415-1345

Sincerely,

/RA/

John F. Stang, Senior Project Manager, Section 1
Project Directorate III
Division of Licensing Project Management
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation

Enclosure:  E-mail from Grant Smith to NRC
         dated September 5, 2002
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